October 12, 2011

Civil Division
400 City Hall
15 West Kellogg Blvd
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102
Kyle Lundgren
Assistant City Attorney

RE: Taher Acquisition Corp. d/b/a Signature Dining for the premises located at License ID # 20020002732. 520 Lafayette Road, St. Paul

Dear Mr. Lundgren:

This is in reference to your October 6, 2011 letter concerning the temperature violations that happened on April 20th, 2011 and then also happened on a follow up visit on July 27th, 2011.

We admit to the facts of the findings on both visits and would like to request a public hearing to explain our side of the facts. The product that exceeded temperatures is bought from an outside facility. After the April 20th temperature problems we did institute temperature logs for receiving this product and also our manager would refuse the product if it exceeded the safe zone.

On the July 27th health department visit our manager of this location was off and there was a temporary Manager filling in. Our grab and go items were delivered to this location right before the health department visit. This temporary manager put the product out. We have now corrected the problem by training all of our staff on the procedures.

Thank you for your time.

bolut 1. alt

Bob Alt

Director of Purchasing

Taher, Inc.

612-508-2309

